Minutes for East Hampton Arts & Culture Commission June 18 meeting. Shirley Brooks, Sheila Tomlinson, Val Bozzi, Carol Lane, Kevin Gunning and Melissa Pionzio present.  Kristen Walsh, Robert Brand and Betty Sennet were not present. 

Minutes from May 21 meeting approved with minor grammar and spelling changes and the art purchase award amount for 2015 should be $500. Commission member Robert Brand’s name was incorrectly identified. 

No public comment. 

Financial Report - the commission has spent $772.50 on printing, bindings, purchased services, supplies and materials and minor equipment and will spend another $625 on the art purchase award and signage for the student artwork exhibit which will hang in the town hall gallery through June. That leaves $552.50 of our total allotted budget allotment. Figures provided by the town finance department. 

Art Purchase Report 
a. Judging – Val Bozzi, Kevin Gunning and town council member Barbara Moore will serve as judges to select a piece of artwork at the Art Association of East Hampton Art Show on June 20.  The work will be hung at the Middle Haddam Library. Commissioners suggested that we purchase award ribbons to place on the art that is selected. Wording will be put on the back of the painting, stating that the painting is a gift but should be returned to the town if it is no longer used or needed. If the painting isn’t framed or if the frame is flimsy or damaged, the commission will pay to have it framed. 

b. Middle Haddam Library Reception for the presentation of the art purchase award will be held July 18 at the library. The artist will be invited to attend, along with arts and culture members and library board members. Sheila read a letter from the Middle Haddam Library formally inviting the commission to the reception which will include live music, food and wine starting at 5 p.m. The public will be invited to bring a picnic and sit on the lawn. Carol will contact the Rivereast to take a photo. Carol will also present a certificate to the middle school art award student on June 19. Center School doesn’t have an awards program and the high school is in disarray due to construction. 
Shirley brought a brochure of an large open studio event held in CT for the commission to review. 

Old Home Day 
The Commission will have a booth at Old Home Day. Monica Kangley, former commissioner, said she would help out as well as Carol and Melissa and Shirley.

Commissioners Reports & Events. Val Bozzi suggested that we consider offering a student scholarship one year and maybe offer some sort of workshop on how to audition for a show using some of our funds from our budget. Goodspeed could be an option for potential teachers/instructors or Wade Russo, our guest lecturer for Goodspeed show. Wade will not be doing an informational program on the upcoming La Cage a Faux show at the Goodspeed for the commission this year. Commissioners suggested that he do a lecture on musicals in general with a sing along and Sheila said she would speak with him. We could also host a singalong evening of show tunes at the gazebo at Sears Park with a keyboard featuring a local musician. 

Open Studio? The commission had considered doing one in the fall. The commissioners agreed to discuss at the next meeting. Perhaps the event could begin with a sing along at the library. 

The new parks and recreation director will be meeting with the Joseph N. Goff House board during their July meeting, the second Wednesday. The Goff House is going to step back from First Friday and let the local businesses take it over. 

The Historical Society will have a Christmas Tree Raffle at Old Home Day and a Quilt Show on Sept. 19 at the Congregational Church of East Hampton with a raffle quilt. Quilts are needed for display. Val said Podium Players is now officially a 501c3. They are now called The Podium Players Community Theater, records show the group first formed in 1959. 

Thank you to Sheila, who drafted official letters to the grant awardees – Podium Players and Epoch Arts. Melissa will do a write up for the Rivereast regarding who received the grants and we could have a photo taken with Epoch Arts and Podium representatives. 

The arts and culture commission July meeting will be held at the Middle Haddam Library. 

No Public Comment

[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 

